
 

         
 
August 14, 2013 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 13-E-0100 – Tariff Filing to Add Clarifying Language to Underground Residential 
 Distribution Provisions 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The attached leaf, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), is being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”), State of New York.   

 
   Eighth Revised Leaf No. 100 
    
   To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective:  September 26, 2013 

    
 The purpose of this filing is to revise the Company’s previous filing, which was submitted to the 
Commission on March 17, 2013 in the above case number proposing to add clarifying language to the 
above leaf.  Specifically, additional language was added to Rule 16.4.4.1 to clarify the credit that the non-
residing applicant/developer will receive for trenching.  
  
 As a result of discussions with Staff of the Department of Public Service, it was determined that 
further revisions needed to be made to the above leaf to which the Company agreed. 
 
 Because of the clarifying nature of this filing, waiver of the newspaper publication requirements 
of PSL §66-12 and 16NYCRR 720.8 is requested for this filing since the non-residing applicant/developer 
will be notified when trenching is performed by the non-residing applicant/developer. 
  
 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
  

       Sincerely; 

 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
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